
Oregon Paint Horse Club Minutes 
July 29, 2025 

Call to Order - 6:32pm 

Attendance: Kristen Shaw, Carrie Averill, Elaine Grimps, Allison Freeman, Sarah Lutz, Joan 
Horton, Denys Buss, Jessica Wolfer, Rachel Arbuckle, Erin Henderson 
Minutes: Joan made a motion to approve the minutes and Elaine Seconded - motion passed 
Treasury Report: Nothing new to report - by next meeting check from the show will be 
deposited 
Zone One Report: Brief meeting last night - everything is in place for the show, stall counts 
are down. We are using a free google account so the meetings can only be 60 minutes. They 
are planning to purchase a Zoom account. Hoping to move the show to Monroe. They are 
considering partnering with the regional quarter horse show up in Monroe at the same time as 
the Zone show is now. The next meeting is the first week of October. Zone One has a 
sponsorship committee and have gotten a lot of sponsors for this upcoming show.  
NWCC Report: Nothing to report 
Spring Fling Show 2025: There is a sponsorship flier that has been put together. Lisa 
Gardner has been using it to reach out for sponsorships for the 2026 show. Down payment 
has been made. It has been brought up about requesting Chrome Cash for our next show. We 
have to apply for it and we would need to come up with $5000 and APHA puts up the other 
$5000. We would have to split between the clubs so OPHC would need to contribute $2500. 
It was discussed and some members were in favor and some were not. There are pros and 
cons. We can apply and decide not to take it, but the thought is if we deny it, we may not get 
the opportunity again. Carrie made a motion to apply for chrome cash and use $2500 from 
OPHC and Joan seconded - motion passed. Joan would like some fresh faces for judges - we 
need some new blood! All financials from the 2025 show are accounted for and will be 
deposited soon.  
Committees: 
Youth- We had one applicant for the scholarship - so Matthew Averill won the scholarship 
for this year. We should promote the scholarship program at our show. Trail painting date - 
We are struggling to find a date when we can all get together to do it. Kristen will post 
available dates on FB that will work for her. We will try to do it in shifts.  
Awards - We will table awards.  
Sponsorship - No updates. Sarah would like to see a space for sponsorships on the 
registration for our show entries.  
Membership - No new update 
Marketing - Website is updated as much as possible 



Old Business:  
Youth Scholarship: See above in youth. 
Trail Trailer - Still keeping eye open for spare tire.  
New Business: Joanna Latham will be our Oregon rep for APHA. Sarah Lutz found out that 
NWCC should be paying for the travel to the APHA conference. Joanna is the only one that 
showed interest for this next year.  
 
Next Meeting: Tuesday September 9, 2025 at 6:30 via Google Meet 
 
Adjourn: 7:33pm 
 


